Our Parish Tour
Last week, the wheels were set in motion for a parish tour for 5th and 6th class. Fr. O’Rourke visited our class to arrange a date that would suit. By Thursday evening, everything had been organized for the following day. On Friday, the 12th of September, we set off on the bus for our parish tour, to learn about our local surroundings.  Of course, we were all very excited about a day away from the classroom.  

Swiftly, we mounted the bus at 11 O’Clock to be greeted by our tour guide, Fr.O’Rourke, for the day, the man who is in the parish since 1989 and who has acquired a lot of local knowledge over the years.  Having been greeted by Fr.O’Rourke, the bus set off for our first destination, Kilcooley. 


On arrival at Kilcooley, our teacher gave us a booklet with questions to answer about the Abbey. We learnt many things as we walked towards the Abbey. Firstly, we saw the old kitchen garden, the Protestant church and graveyard. We also discovered an old type drain called a “haha”. We continued on walking towards the Dove Coat, which is an old stone house, where birds could fly in the roof and build their nests in the walls. Next, we 
visited the old Abbey. We saw the old stairs, which led to the second floor of the Abbey, the Abbot’s chair, the mason’s mark, the carved coat of arms, the tomb of Pierce Fitz Óg Butler whose dog was placed at his feet, that Fr. O’Rourke told us was a sign of the dogs loyalty. 


Having finished in Kilcooley, we headed for Boulick. On the way Fr. O’Rourke, stopped at the shop to get his lunch and decided to tease us all and make us hungry. When we arrived at Boulick, we walked the short journey in, as the bus could not fit through the gate. At this stage, we were all very hungry and had a picnic. We looked at the graves and we tried to find the oldest grave. We found that the oldest grave was in 1008. Fr.O’Rourke informed us that some years ago, two bells were found when digging a grave and they were given to the bishop. Bishop Croke left the bells in his front lawn in Thurles, before giving them to Holycross Abbey. 


Time was pushing, so unfortunately, we had to head back to school. We thanked Fr.O’Rourke for his tour and we really learnt an awful lot about our locality. We are very lucky to have so much history in our local area.   
Recount Writing 
By 5th Class 2014 
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